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Announcing ASMR Medallist 2024: 

Professor Matt Dun 
 

The Australian Society for Medical Research (ASMR) is delighted to announce 

Professor Matt Dun from the University of Newcastle and Hunter Medical Research 

Institute as the recipient of the esteemed 2024 ASMR Medallist award. 

Professor Dun’s research career into childhood cancers took a deeply personal turn 

when his young daughter, Josephine, was diagnosed with an incurable brain tumour 

in 2018. Facing the reality of a diffuse intrinsic pontine glioma (DIPG) diagnosis, the 

most aggressive of all childhood cancers, Professor Dun has dedicated his career 

to finding effective treatments. Tragically, Josephine passed away almost 2 years 

from diagnosis, fuelling his mission to combat DIPG relentlessly. 

In memory of Josephine and driven by a passionate determination, Professor Dun 

has tirelessly pursued breakthroughs in DIPG research, advocating for patients and 

their families, and founding the RUN DIPG charity alongside his wife, Dr Phoebe 

Hindley and their family and friends. RUN DIPG serves as a beacon of hope in 

support of families navigating the tragedy of a of a DIPG diagnosis. 

Renowned for his captivating speaking, Professor Dun connects personal 

experience with profound professional expertise, underscoring the pivotal role of 

patient advocacy in medical research. His poignant narrative serves as a timely 

reminder for the urgent need for sustained investment in Australian health and 

medical research to tackle pressing health issues both today and into the future. 

Professor Dun will be sharing his insights and experiences at ASMR events 

nationwide during ASMR Medical Research Week® 2024, scheduled from 21 to 28 

October 2024. These events promise to inspire, educate, and unite the medical 

research community in the collective pursuit of scientific advancement.  

For further information on ASMR events and the National Program for ASMR 

Medical Research Week® 2024, please visit the ASMR website. 

Media contact: Katriona Christiansen, 0499 764 165, katriona@asmr.org.au 

mailto:asmr@asmr.org.au
http://www.asmr.org.au/
https://hmri.org.au/researchers/matt-dun
https://rundipg.org/
https://asmr.org.au/asmr-mrw/national-program-2/

